
 
	

  Final Version 

MINUTES 
of the 

Quonochontaug Central Beach Fire District 
Board of Governors Meeting 

Sunday, May 26, 2013 

Members in Attendance:  Stephen Long, Pat Wildman, Shari Frost, Joe 
DeMaio, Michele Pallai Reppucci, Tom Battista, George Prior, Dick Stabnick, Bill Heep, 
Marilyn Rettig, Peter Rettig, Heather Cady, Brewster Blackall, Michael Flynn and Sue Birk. 

Two other individuals also attended the meeting:  John Birk and Don 
MacDougal. 

I.  Call to Order:  Stephen Long called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.  

II. Approval of Minutes: 

 1.  A MOTION was made to approve the minutes of the 
Board of Governors Meeting held on March 30, 2013.  The 
motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 

2.  Pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws §§ 42-46-7(c) and 42-46-4, a 
MOTION was made to reconfirm the sealing of the 
minutes of the executive session of the Board of Governors 
held on March 30, 2013 (the “March 30, 2013 Executive 
Session Minutes”).  The motion was seconded and passed 
by unanimous vote of the members in attendance 
(“Members in Attendance”) listed above. 

 
Pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws §§ 42-46-4 and 42-46-7(b), the following 
individuals voted in favor of sealing the March 30, 2013 Executive 
Session Minutes: 

 
Stephen Long, Pat Wildman, Shari Frost, Joe DeMaio, Michele 
Pallai Reppucci, Tom Battista, George Prior, Dick Stabnick, Bill 
Heep, Marilyn Rettig, Peter Rettig, Heather Cady, Brewster 
Blackall, Michael Flynn and Sue Birk. 
 

The following individuals represent the voting members of the Board of 
Governors in attendance at this meeting: 

Pat Wildman, Bill Heep, Shari Frost, Joe DeMaio, Michele Pallai 
Reppucci, Dick Stabnick, Tom Battista, George Prior and Heather 
Cady. 



 
	

The sealing of the March 30, 2013 Executive Session Minutes is disclosed 
in accordance with R.I. Gen. Laws § 42-46-7(c).  The March 30, 2013 
Executive Session Minutes were previously sealed at the executive session 
meeting held on March 30, 2013, but the sealing of such minutes was 
reconfirmed at the open meeting of the Board of Governors on May 26, 
2013.  It was announced at the May 26, 2013 open meeting of the Board 
of Governors that the March 30, 2013 Executive Session Minutes had 
been sealed in the closed executive session. 

3.  The next Board of Governors Meeting will be held on Sunday, June 30, 
2013.  

III. Committee Reports: 

A.  Joe DeMaio – Finance & Budget:  Joe DeMaio discussed the QCBFD 
Financial Statements as of May 23, 2013 (see attached Exhibit A).  Joe 
DeMaio reported on QCBFD’s insurance policies. 

B.  Michele Pallai Reppucci – Police Protection:  Michele Pallai Reppucci 
updated the Board on a document retention system for QCBFD. 

C.  Shari Frost – Beach and Dunes:  Shari Frost presented an update on the 
work of the Beach and Dunes committee, including the boardwalk restoration 
and the new boardwalk handrail.  

D.  Brewster Blackall – Boating:  Brewster Blackall updated the Board on the 
work of the Boating committee, including the possible need for a new kayak 
rack.  

E.  Michael Flynn – Ballfield:  Michael Flynn reported no new business. 

F.  Pat Wildman – Treasurer:  Pat Wildman reported no new business. 

G.  Bill Heep – Civic Improvement:  Bill Heep presented an update on the 
work of the Civic Improvement committee, including QCBFD’s FEMA 
application and the playground inspection. 

A MOTION was made for the Civic Improvement committee 
to research and undertake a mosquito and tick-spraying 
program at the QCBFD playground, including an estimated 
four applications of spray at a cost of approximately $50 each.  
The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 

H.  Tom Battista – Real Estate:  Tom Battista reported no new business. 

I.  Marilyn Rettig – Special Events:  Marilyn Rettig reported no new business. 



 
	

J.  Peter Rettig – Merchandise:  Peter Rettig reported no new business. 

K.  Dick Stabnick – Long-Range Planning:  Dick Stabnick reported no new 
business. 

L.  Sue Birk – Nominating:  Sue Birk reported no new business. 

M.  Heather Cady – Clerk:  Heather Cady confirmed the remaining meeting 
dates for the Board of Governors in 2013: 

Sunday, June 30, 2013 
Saturday, July 20, 2013 
Saturday, August 10, 2013 
Sunday, October 13, 2013 (Columbus Day Weekend) 
 
***Beginning on June 30th, meetings will begin at 9:00 a.m.  The meeting in 
October will begin at 10:00 a.m.  [These Board of Governors meetings will all 
take place at the Charlestown Police Station, Community Room, 4901 Old 
Post Road, Charlestown, Rhode Island 02813.] 
 
Saturday, September 14, 2013, at 10:00 a.m. (QCBFD Annual Meeting at the 
Grange) 

N.  Stephen Long – Moderator: 

1.  Stephen Long discussed tax cap legislation as it relates to fire districts in 
the State of Rhode Island. 

2.  Stephen Long discussed APRA guidelines. 

3.  Stephen Long discussed QCBFD’s letter to the Attorney General seeking 
guidance with respect to the OMA and committees and stated that QCBFD is 
awaiting a response from the Attorney General.   

4.  Stephen Long made A MOTION to move to executive 
session pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws § 42-46-5 (a)(2), stating 
the nature of the business to be discussed, potential litigation, 
specifically the three complaints filed by resident Don 
MacDougal with the Attorney General’s office.  The motion 
was seconded and passed unanimously by all Members in 
Attendance. 

The following members represent the voting members of the Board of 
Governors in attendance at this meeting: 



 
	

Pat Wildman, Bill Heep, Shari Frost, Joe DeMaio, Michele Pallai Reppucci, 
Dick Stabnick, Tom Battista, George Prior and Heather Cady. 

Steve Long announced that the open meeting would reconvene once the 
executive session was adjourned.  [The Executive Session took place at this 
time.] 

IV. Vote to Seal Executive Session Minutes:  The open meeting was reconvened. 
 
A MOTION was made to seal the minutes of the executive 
session held on May 26, 2013 pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws §§ 
42-46-7(c) and 42-46-4.  The motion was seconded and passed 
by unanimous vote of the members listed below. 
 
Pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws §§ 42-46-4 and 42-46-7(b), the following 
individuals voted in favor of sealing the executive session minutes: 
 
Stephen Long, Pat Wildman, Shari Frost, Joe DeMaio, Michele Pallai 
Reppucci, Tom Battista, George Prior, Dick Stabnick, Bill Heep, Heather 
Cady, Brewster Blackall, Sue Birk and Michael Flynn. 
 
The following individuals represent the voting members of the Board of 
Governors in attendance at this meeting: 

Pat Wildman, Shari Frost, Joe DeMaio, Michele Pallai Reppucci, Tom 
Battista, George Prior, Dick Stabnick, Bill Heep and Heather Cady. 
 

V. Adjournment:  A MOTION was made to adjourn the meeting at 
11:45 a.m.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Dodge Cady, Clerk 

Quonochontaug Central Beach Fire District 










